

Dayton, Ohio

## **January 2014 Newsletter**

#### The President's Address:

PRESIDENT Belinda Huffman

**Greetings Membership and Board Members** 

Let me begin by wishing you all a very happy and prosperous new year!

As president, I am committed to bringing our members informative information that they can successfully utilize within their organizations. In 2014, the President's Club board will start with a newly formed Advisory Committee. Please welcome the following new members to the committee: Brooke Jett, sales and program coordinator for Hara Arena; Rachael Baney, wish coordinator for A Special Wish Foundation; and Amanda Bennett from 5/3 Bank. As Advisory Committee members, they will be reviewing our meetings and programs, offering new ideas for possible additions and/or improvements, and focusing on new membership enrollment. Please join me for our January 15th meeting and help make them feel welcome.

Sincerely, Phil Plummer, President

### **Presidents Club Board Meeting Updates Pending:**

The board meeting with the following 2013-15 officers took place on November 20<sup>th</sup> at 11:00 AM, prior to the business meeting.

The Presidents Club of Dayton Officers for 2013-15:

Phil Plummer – President

Belinda Huffman-Immediate Past-President

Jim Snyder- Secretary

David Klopfer- Treasurer

Bill Gordon- Vice-President

Tony Massoud-Vice-President

Jack Akerman- Vice- President

Rodney Raines- Vice-President

Cynthia Davidson- Vice President

Topics of discussion with decisions impending:

- Monthly meetings
- Updating methods of communication
- Membership recruitment
- Fundraising projects

The board is seeking a President-Elect. Please contact a board member if you know or are willing to be a nominee for the President-Elect position.

#### Website Update/Michael Leibold:

- Remember to
  - send your sponsored activities.
  - subscribe for the PC newsletter.
  - use the website for registering your events.

Mike Leibold at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

## **Presidents Club Meetings:**

At the November meeting, our guest speaker provided ideas for recruiting diverse club members.

Mark Engling, Volunteer Chair, Generation Dayton, presented the purpose of Generation Dayton as being a diverse organization of talented young professionals who live and work in the Dayton region to meet, network, learn, grow and to be an integral component of the future success of Dayton. Mark agreed Generation Dayton and The Presidents Club of Dayton have a potential partnership that will assist our memberships grow. We will keep you updated on the progress.

# Important!! Next business meeting is January 15<sup>th</sup> at 12 noon at the Dayton Masonic Center with a special recognition!!

Millie Sadauskas retired January 3, 2014 after 37 years of employment at The Dayton Area Chamber of Commerce. During her many years at the DACC, Millie provided services for The Presidents Club of Dayton in the organization of the CLOH luncheon, Volunteer of Year Award Breakfast, mailings of newsletters and other correspondences. She has always been compassionate about community service and being of assistance in any possible way. We will truly miss Millie and would like to express our sincere gratitude at this upcoming meeting.

It would be wonderful if each club president could attend to join us in honoring Millie as we present her with a plaque to show our appreciation. If unable to attend, please request another member of your club to attend in your behalf. Also, extend this invitation to your membership as the invitation is open to all past presidents and anyone else who would like to come. I know Millie will be pleasantly surprised to receive this recognition.

RSVP is not necessary but requested to help the Dayton Masonic Center with food. RSVP to me, Belinda Huffman at <a href="mailto:belinda616@aol.com">belinda616@aol.com</a> or 937-974-2700. A lunch buffet or menu to order from will be offered. If you plan to have lunch, we suggest arriving at least 15 minutes early.

# Save the Dates for the following President Club's activities:

- The Presidents Club business meeting is the third Wednesday of each month.
- ➤ The Bob Chiles Golf Classic MMAA/PC will be on May 9, 2014
- ➤ Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast- May 15, 2014 at 7:00 AM at the Presidential Banquet Center

The Presidents Club of Dayton Board Members and I look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!

Belinda Huffman, Past President belinda616@aol.com or Cell-937-974-2700

January 2014 Newsletter

The Presidents Club of Dayton has partnered with North American Power as a fundraiser. Each person who signs up their electric and now gas bill under <a href="https://www.napower.com/daytonpresidentsclub">www.napower.com/daytonpresidentsclub</a> The Presidents Club of Dayton receives funds every time the bill is paid.

North American Power has a **Pay It Forward Promotion** and it's by far the biggest and most rewarding promotion they've ever offered!

## **How the Pay It Forward Promotion Works**



Refer **greenelectric**<sup>™</sup> or **cleangas**<sup>™</sup> Customers to sign up under your registered club, which is registered under The Presidents Club of Dayton. NAP created an exciting new sharing tool that can help you share all of the benefits of being a Customer! **Download the New Tool** <u>www.napower.com</u>



All new Customers that enroll from January 7th - January 31st will have two full calendar days from the date they join under your community service club to refer two **greenelectric**™ or **cleangas**™ Customers and receive a \$100 check from North American Power once those Customers are accepted by their utility.



Continue to share with friends and family throughout the month of January and **Pay It Forward** by helping them refer their friends. In the meantime, your club is gaining the profit from continual referrals.

## \$50 Welcome Bonus Extended to February 28, 2014

As if this opportunity isn't exciting enough, they also are bringing back their **\$50 Customer Welcome Bonus** through February 28, 2014! This means you can offer your friends and family an opportunity to try their service and receive a \$50 Welcome Bonus! It's a no-brainer! Don't hesitate to start sharing and taking advantage of the most powerful promotion in North American Power history!

For more information, contact Tony Massoud at <a href="massoud211@cs.com">tmassoud211@cs.com</a>



Dayton, Ohio

### **February 2014 Newsletter**

#### The President's Address:

Greetings Members,

PRESIDENT Belinda Huffman

I am excited to announce that we are sponsoring non-for-profit compliance training through the Attorney General's Office. Training will be held on March 12<sup>th</sup> at Amber Rose. I encourage all of our members to attend. Additional information provided in the newsletter.

Also, we are looking for sponsorships and golfers for our annual golf outing on May 9, 2014. Please see the attached brochure for details.

I hope you can join use at our next business meeting on February 19, 2014 at Noon.

Sincerely,

Phil Plummer President

## **Presidents Club Board Meeting Update:**

The officers retreat meeting took place on February 10, 2014 at 6PM at Shen's Restaurant. There was discussion and planning of the upcoming business meetings and special events. In taking Presidents Club of Dayton members suggestions into consideration, we are focusing on providing our members additional valuable networking opportunities and events.

The board members will be enhancing the website to secure membership information and be the source for applications, registrations and when applicable, payment. Please visit the website. Any suggestions are welcome.

### Website Update/Michael Leibold:

- Remember to
  - send your sponsored activities.
  - subscribe for the PC newsletter.
  - use the website for registering your events.

Mike Leibold at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

The board continues to seek a President-Elect. Please contact a board member if you know a nominee or willing to be nominated for the President-Elect position.

#### **Presidents Club Meetings:**

At the January 2014 meeting, our guest speaker provided information on the future of health care.

Ron Klenk, Premier Agent of Connect2Docs presented on convenient, affordable healthcare. AmeriDoc has U.S. based physicians available immediately to answer questions, offer second opinions, and provide advice for minor medical conditions by phone. There are many more services to hear about. You may contact Ron at 937-414-0891 or ronklenk@connect2docs.com

Next business meeting is February  $19^{th}$  at 12 noon at the Dayton Masonic Center with a special speaker and door prize.

### Save the Dates for the following President Club's activities:

## ➤ A SPECIAL EVENT YOU DON'T WANT TO MISS on March 12<sup>th</sup>!!

#### IS YOUR SERVICE CLUB OR ORGANIZATION IN COMPLIANCE??

If your organization has not completed the Attorney General online reporting, it is possible you are noncompliant. The Presidents Club of Dayton, Inc. is holding an important training for all non-profit service organizations.

Beth Short, Director of Charitable Law Section of the Attorney General's office will present on the topics:

- Board Governance
- Attorney General Online Reporting Requirements
- Conflict of Interest

The training will be held on <u>March 12, 2014</u> from 11:00AM- 12PM at Amber Rose Restaurant, 1400 Valley St. Dayton, OH 45404. The event is free with lunch available for purchase.

There is seating for 120 and is being offered to all non-profit service organizations in Dayton. So please RSVP by March 1, 2014 to Cindy Davidson, Vice-President of The Presidents Club of Dayton at CLDavidson629@aol.com

- > The Presidents Club business meeting is the third Wednesday of each month.
- ➤ The Bob Chiles Golf Classic MMAA/PC will be on May 9, 2014. See the attached brochure.
- Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast- May 15, 2014 at 7:00 AM at the Presidential Banquet Center. More information coming.

The Presidents Club of Dayton Board Members and look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!

The Presidents Club of Dayton Officers for 2013-15:

Phil Plummer – President
Belinda Huffman- Immediate Past-President
Jim Snyder- Secretary
David Klopfer- Treasurer
Bill Gordon- Vice-President
Tony Massoud- Vice-President
Jack Akerman- Vice- President
Rodney Raines- Vice-President
Cynthia Davidson- Vice President

The Presidents Club of Dayton has partnered with North American Power as a fundraiser. Each person who signs up their electric and now gas bill under <a href="https://www.napower.com/daytonpresidentsclub">www.napower.com/daytonpresidentsclub</a> The Presidents Club of Dayton receives funds every time the bill is paid.

North American Power has a **Pay It Forward Promotion** and it's by far the biggest and most rewarding promotion they've ever offered!

## **How the Pay It Forward Promotion Works**



Refer **green electric**<sup>™</sup> or **clean gas**<sup>™</sup> Customers to <u>sign up under your</u> registered club, which is registered under The Presidents Club of Dayton. NAP created an exciting new sharing tool that can help you share all of the benefits of being a Customer! **Download the New Tool** <u>www.napower.com</u>



As if this opportunity isn't exciting enough, they also are bringing back their **\$50 Customer Welcome Bonus** through February 28, 2014! This means you can offer your friends and family an opportunity to try their service and receive a \$50 Welcome Bonus! It's a no-brainer! Don't hesitate to start sharing and taking advantage of the most powerful promotion in North American Power history!



Continue to share with friends and family throughout the month of January and Pay It Forward by helping them refer their friends. In the meantime, your club is gaining the profit from continual referrals.

For more information, contact Tony Massoud at <a href="massoud211@cs.com">tmassoud211@cs.com</a>



## March/April 2014 Newsletter

### The President's Address:

Greetings Membership and Board Members:

If you were unable to attend February's meeting, you missed out. The meeting was filled with great information for our clubs to utilize such as computer networking ideas, area opportunities for youth, and local grants within our community. We even had door prizes!

As we look forward to spring, there are many great opportunities for Club members. Beth Short from the Ohio Attorney General's Office conducted a training session on finding out if your nonprofit is in compliance with the new laws. If you missed this opportunity, information is on the website.

Our next regular meeting will be held at the Dayton Masonic Temple on April 16, 2014. Our guest speaker will be Jean Holloway from Aileron, a Mathile Family Company. We will also give away another door prize. I hope to see you all soon.

Sincerely, Phil Plummer, President

## **Presidents Club Board Meeting Update:**

The officers met prior to the February business meeting with discussions of revisions to forms used for membership, newsletter, and award banquet; updating the website and planning the future events.

### Website Updates/Michael Leibold:

- Bob Chiles Golf Classic brochure available online to register to golf and/or sponosr
- Method to sign up to receive monthly newsletters electronically
- Current newsletters available to view
- Forms available to download

#### Remember to:

- ✓ send your sponsored activities.
- ✓ subscribe for the PC newsletter.
- ✓ use the website for registering your events.

Mike Leibold at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

### **Presidents Club Meetings:**

At the February 2014 meeting, our guest speakers provided information on how to attract club members and resources for grant applications.

*Carlos "Mr. Leads" Scarpero, Internet Marketing Consultant* presented on electronic networking options to attract club members. You may contact Carlos at 937-572-3713 or <a href="mailto:cscarpero@gmail.com">cscarpero@gmail.com</a>

Cindy Davidson, Vice-President of The Presidents Club of Dayton presented a list of companies with grant applications on their websites. There are more than 35 grants to obtain money and/or materials for club activities. She provided references to camps children can attend for free. You may contact Cindy at CLDavidson629@aol.com

At the March 2014 meeting, Beth Short, Ohio Attorney General's Office Beth presented why should and how does non-profit organizations register as a charitable organization. It is highly recommended for non-profits to register as soon as possible or pay high penalties.

### **PLEASE NOTE:**

**Next business meeting is April 16<sup>th</sup>** at 12 noon at the Dayton Masonic Center with a special speaker and door prize.

**The Membership Renewal Form is attached**, please fill out and send with the annual dues. We "thank you" in advance for your commitment to The Presidents Club of Dayton!! Your support helps us to offer these wonderful events.

**The Volunteer of the Year Awards Nomination Form is attached**, please fill out completely and send as soon as possible. As you will notice, we are requesting a few words of why you are nominating your volunteer to receive the award to add to the program.

## The CLOH award committee is proud to announce:

"After several years of hoping to coordinate the busy schedules of Mary & Clay Mathile with the annual award event, the Presidents Club Citizen Legion of Honor Awards Committee has selected Mary & Clay Mathile as the organization's 2014 recipients. The annual award will be bestowed to the Mathiles on Thursday, October 2, 2014 at the annual luncheon at the Dayton Convention Center. The details of the event are in the planning stages. All Presidents Club member organizations, as well as the public, will be invited to attend this special event. We are very proud of the opportunity to share with the community the great service this couple has given to our region."

## Save the Dates for the following events:

- The Bob Chiles Golf Classic MMAA/PC May 9, 2014. This fundraiser is to support the WPAFB Fisher/Nightingale House and other Base related organizations. See the attached brochure for the opportunity to sign up to golf and/or be a sponsor! Help us support a worthy service for our military families away from home dealing with loved ones who are hospitalized.
- Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast May 15, 2014 at 7:00 AM at the Presidential Banquet Center. An opportunity as members of the Presidents Club of Dayton to recognize a member of your club for the fantastic volunteer work they do.
  See the attached nomination form and send it in by the deadline date of May 2<sup>nd</sup>. We are enhancing the program by adding a brief description of why the member was nominated.
- <u>Citizen Legion of Honor Awards Luncheon</u>- October 2, 2014 at 10:30 AM (Reception) 11:30 AM (Luncheon) at the Dayton Convention Center.

The Presidents Club of Dayton Board Members look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



### **Summer 2014 Newsletter**

### The President's Address:

Greetings Membership and Board Members:

I would like to thank those of you who attended our MMAA/PC annual golf outing that was held on May 9, 2014. Your participation in this annual event has helped to fund the WPAFB Fisher /Nightingale house by providing temporary housing to our military families while a loved one is hospitalized.



Please mark your calendars and reserve your tables for our annual Presidents Club Citizen Legion of Honor Awards presentation to be held on Thursday, October 2nd at 11:30 AM at the Dayton Convention Center.

After several years of hoping to coordinate the busy schedules of Mary and Clay Mathile with the annual award event, The Presidents Club Citizen Legion of Honor Awards committee has announced the selection of Mary and Clay Mathile as the organization's 2014 recipients. We are very proud of the opportunity to share with the community the great service this couple has given the region through the years. Hope to see you all there.



Our next regular meeting will be held at the Dayton Masonic Center on August 20, 2014 at 12:00 noon. Please join us for lunch and good friends.

Sincerely,

Phil Plummer, President

### **Presidents Club Board Meeting Update:**

The officers are in the process of updating our website, including pictures of the 2014 Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast and planning of the CLOH luncheon.

### Website Updates/Michael Leibold:

- Sign up to receive monthly newsletters electronically
- Forms available to download
- Remember to:
  - ✓ send your sponsored activities.
  - ✓ subscribe for the PC newsletter.
  - ✓ use the website for registering your events.

Mike Leibold at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

## **Presidents Club Meetings:**

The Volunteer of the Year Award Recognition Breakfast was well attended and full of laughter with Jim Bucher as our guest speaker. View the pictures on the website.





At the June 2014 business meeting, our guest speaker *Khaldijah Ali, Circle of Vision Keepers* presented on services and where to donate toys and winter clothing hats, scarves, and gloves for children in the Montgomery County Youth Services Program. You may contact Khaldijah at 937-409-7887 or circleofvisionkeepers@yahoo.com

#### **PLEASE NOTE:**

**Next business meeting is August 20**<sup>th</sup> at 12 noon at the Dayton Masonic Center with a special speaker and door prize.

## Save the Dates on your calendars for the following events:

- Presidents Club of Dayton business and speaker meetings for 2014- August 20<sup>th</sup>, September 17<sup>th</sup>, October 15<sup>th</sup>, and November 19<sup>th</sup>.
- <u>Citizen Legion of Honor Awards Luncheon</u>- October 2, 2014 at 10:30 AM (Reception) 11:30 AM (Luncheon) at the Dayton Convention Center. All club presidents will be receiving tickets in the mail soon to reserve your table for this event.
- The Bob Chiles Golf Classic MMAA/PC -May 8, 2015. This fundraiser is to support the WPAFB Fisher/Nightingale House and other Base related organizations. See the attached brochure for the opportunity to sign up to golf and/or be a sponsor! Help us support a worthy service for our military families away from home dealing with loved ones who are hospitalized.
- Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast May 14, 2015 at 7:00 AM at the Presidential Banquet Center. An opportunity as members of the Presidents Club of Dayton to recognize a member of your club for the fantastic volunteer work they do.

The Presidents Club of Dayton Board Members look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



## September 2014 Newsletter

### The President's Address:

Greetings Membership and Board Members:

I would like to personally thank those of you who contributed as sponsors to our annual Citizen Legion of Honor Award luncheon. To date, we are close to 60 sponsors! This year's award luncheon, which will be held on Thursday, October 2 at the Dayton Convention Center, is already proving to be very successful in attendance. Your club's officers should have received their ticket packets in the mail this week. Please RSVP to reserve your club's table. Also, please bring your club banner to the Dayton Convention Center by Wednesday, October 1 so they can proudly be displayed.

The 2014 recipients of the Citizen Legion of Honor Award are Mary and Clay Mathile. We are proud to have this opportunity to recognize their astounding volunteer service and commitment to the community. I truly believe this will be a very memorable event.

Sincerely, Phil Plummer, President



### **Presidents Club Board Update:**

The board requests club members to volunteer to help at the CLOH Luncheon. With the highest attendance ever, we need assistance to greet guests, gather tickets, handout parking passes, seat guests. We would greatly appreciate it. Please contact Belinda Huffman, <a href="mailto:belinda616@aol.com">belinda616@aol.com</a> or call 947-2700 if you can help.

#### Website Updates/Michael Leibold:

- Sign up to receive monthly newsletters electronically
- Forms available to download
- Remember to:
  - ✓ send your sponsored activities.
  - ✓ subscribe for the PC newsletter.
  - ✓ use the website for registering your events.

Mike Leibold at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

### **Presidents Club Meetings:**

At our September meeting, we had two guest speakers:

<u>Joseph Tuss, County Administrator for Montgomery County</u> presented on Human Services Levy. Montgomery County serves more than 50,000 children, seniors, and families from every community in county, funding is critical for effective, life-changing services. You may contact Joe at 937-496-7205 or <a href="mailto:tussi@mcohio.og">tussi@mcohio.og</a>

<u>John Patterson, Chief Development Officer for Homefull</u> presented on the Homefull Services, offering comprehensive continuum of care and services, from homelessness prevention to permanent housing. You may contact John at 937-293-1945 ext.535 or johnp@homefull.org

**PLEASE NOTE:** The business meeting in October is during the CLOH luncheon. The two attached flyers to support clubs community fundraising efforts.

## Save the Dates on your calendars for the following events:

- <u>Citizen Legion of Honor Awards Luncheon</u>- October 2, 2014 at 10:30 AM (Reception) 11:30 AM (Luncheon) at the Dayton Convention Center. All club presidents should have received tickets in the mail to reserve your table for this event.
- Presidents Club of Dayton business and speaker meeting for 2014- November 19th.
- The Bob Chiles Golf Classic MMAA/PC -May 8, 2015. This fundraiser is to support the WPAFB Fisher/Nightingale House and other Base related organizations. See the attached brochure for the opportunity to sign up to golf and/or be a sponsor! Help us support a worthy service for our military families away from home dealing with loved ones who are hospitalized.
- Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast May 14, 2015 at 7:00 AM at the Presidential Banquet Center. An opportunity as members of the Presidents Club of Dayton to recognize a member of your club for the fantastic volunteer work they do.

The Presidents Club of Dayton Board Members look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



### October 2014 Newsletter

#### The President's Address:

Greetings Membership and Board Members:

I would like to thank those of you who attended our annual Citizen Legion of Honor award luncheon. This year's luncheon proved to be a record breaking attendance of well over 800 attendees. Please be thinking about who you may want to submit for our next Citizen Legion of Honor award.

Our membership clubs are very important to us. As we look ahead to the year 2015, I would like to extend an invitation to our membership clubs to provide us with comments and ideas. This will provide us with the opportunity to best serve our membership. Please send your comments and ideas to President elect Cindy Davidson at cldavidson629@aol.com.

Our next meeting will be held on November 19, 2014 at the Dayton Masonic Temple and will begin at 11:30 A.M. Please join us in fellowship and I hope to see you there.

Sincerely,

Phil Plummer, President



Additional pictures will be on the Presidents Club of Dayton Website

### **Presidents Club Board Update:**

The Officers of the Board would like your participation at the next business meeting to discuss opportunities to grow and collaborate.

#### Website Updates/Michael Leibold:

- Sign up to receive monthly newsletters electronically
- Forms available to download
- Remember to:
  - ✓ send your sponsored activities.
  - ✓ subscribe for the PC newsletter.
  - ✓ use the website for registering your events.

Mike Leibold at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

## **Community Service Club Collaborations:**

**Riverdale Optimist Club Annual Luncheon Raffle-** Members of **Altrusa Club of Dayton** attended the luncheon and in turn members of **Riverdale Optimist Club** attended the **Altrusa Club of Dayton Annual Auction.** 

*Civitian/United Rehabilitation Service Christmas Candy Wreaths*- Sells wreaths for community service club members to help raise funds for URS.

Altrusa Club of Dayton members donated numerous school supplies needed for the Miami County Sheriff PAAL Youth Program.

More needs can get met, if collaboration can become a tradition! What program do you have a need for or a fundraiser that community service club members would attend? Please contact Belinda Huffman, Past President at <a href="mailto:belinda616@aol.com">belinda616@aol.com</a> Belinda will email the information to club presidents, place information on the website and in the newsletter.

## Save the Dates on your calendars for the following events:

- Presidents Club of Dayton business and speaker meeting for 2014- November 19<sup>th</sup> at the Dayton Masonic Center with lunch (can order buffet or from the menu) and fellowship at 11:30 AM, meeting beginning promptly at noon.
- The Bob Chiles Golf Classic MMAA/PC -May 8, 2015. This fundraiser is to support the WPAFB Fisher/Nightingale House and other Base related organizations. See the attached brochure for the opportunity to sign up to golf and/or be a sponsor! Help us support a worthy service for our military families away from home dealing with loved ones who are hospitalized.
- Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast May 14, 2015 at 7:00 AM at the Presidential Banquet Center. An opportunity as members of the Presidents Club of Dayton to recognize a member of your club for the fantastic volunteer work they do.

The Presidents Club of Dayton Board Members look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!



#### **December 2014 Newsletter**

#### The President's Address:

Greetings Membership and Board Members:

I would like to thank each and every one of our membership clubs for their continued support and contributions on behalf of The Presidents Club. As this year comes to a close, I can reflect on the year 2014 and can say we have certainly had a lot of accomplishments. Starting with our annual awards Breakfast and ending with the Citizens Legion of Honor awards. From start to finish we have shared laughs, memories and talents. I look forward with great hope that 2015 will be our best year yet.

Our membership clubs are very important to us. I would like to extend an open invitation for our membership to share with us any comments and ideas you may have to better serve you our members and our community. Any suggestions for partnership's and community outreach would be greatly appreciated. Please send your comments and ideas to Vice President Cindy Davidson at cldavidson629@aol.com.

Our next meeting will be held on January 21, 2015 at the Dayton Masonic Temple and will begin at 11:30 A.M. Please join us in fellowship and I hope to see you there.

Happy Holidays to you and your families.

Sincerely,

Phil Plummer, President

Sincerely, Phil Plummer, President

### **Presidents Club Board Update:**

Jerry Pfiefer presented Sheriff Plummer with a check for \$977 for our share of the net proceeds with the Miami Valley Military Association. It was 21% vs 89% that MVMA received. Jerry asked that if the PCoD cannot provide a volunteer for this next golf outing, they will keep 100% of the net proceeds. The Fisher Nightingale House received \$10,000. Over the years, \$95,000 has been donated to the Fisher House from our two organizations.

It is recommended that all the clubs be contacted for volunteers and notify Jerry Pfiefer by early January. If no one volunteers, PCoD will continue to be recognized as though there was Presidents Club Participation. Last golf outing, Alan Schmidlap did the PCoD work. The revenue generated is tracked by organization and the PCoD delivered 21% of the revenues. If anyone wants to be the main contact or service club would like to volunteer, the Presidents Club would benefit from this and if multiple members from a club participate, a percentage of the net proceeds to the Presidents Club would be considered to a project the club has taken on. Vice President and Past President, Presidents Club Rod Raines has agreed to help with next year's golf event and will approach his club the Downtown Dayton Lions Club for help. He won't be alone because Tony Massoud has also offered to help in needed. Any other Service Club Members who would like to be part of this great team please let us know.

### **Website Updates/Michael Leibold:**

- Sign up to receive monthly newsletters electronically
- Forms available to download
- Remember to:
  - ✓ send your sponsored activities.
  - ✓ subscribe for the PC newsletter.
  - ✓ use the website for registering your events.

Mike Leibold at mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org

Please visit our website and confirm your club's information is correct and let Mike Leibold know the changes you have. Go to Members page and select your club: http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/member or http://presidentsclubdayton.org/

#### **Presidents Club Meetings:**

At our November meeting, we had an open forum with club members and there were no speakers, the consensus is having speakers at the luncheons is very important so their clubs can select programs for the future.

The current Presidents Club Treasurer is David M. Klopfer, CPA with Clark Schaefer and Hackett in Cincinnati who has served our club extremely well over the past years. The board accepted his resignation effective December 31<sup>st</sup>.

John Keller will be the PCoD's new treasurer and will take over Dave's responsibilities. Joh	ın
Keller is his Firm's audit partner and business assurance partner, 44 years' experience at	
Manning & Associates CPAs, LLC (38 years in public accounting).	

## Save the Dates on your calendars for the following events:

Presidents Club Business Luncheon at the Masonic Temple- Two Guest Speakers-Michael Martens- DRMA (Dayton Regional Manufacturing Assoc.) how "Manufacturing Matters in the Dayton Region".

Catholic Social Services

- The Bob Chiles Golf Classic MMAA/PC -May 8, 2015. This fundraiser is to support the WPAFB Fisher/Nightingale House and other Base related organizations. Help us support a worthy service for our military families away from home dealing with loved ones who are hospitalized. <a href="http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/sponsored/2-uncategorised/32-miami-valley-military-affairs-golf-outing">http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/sponsored/2-uncategorised/32-miami-valley-military-affairs-golf-outing</a>
- Outstanding Volunteer of the Year Recognition Breakfast May 14, 2015 at 7:00 AM at the Presidential Banquet Center. An opportunity as members of the Presidents Club of Dayton to recognize a member of your club for the fantastic volunteer work they do.

The Presidents Club of Dayton Board Members look forward to seeing you at the events listed above!

#### **Club Fund Raisers:**

Civitan Club of Dayton: Selling the United Rehabilitation Christmas Candy Wreaths see attached order form. Do to timing, all orders should be done ASAP and picked up at URS Location. See Order form for details.

Optimist Clubs are selling trees. Visit PCoD website for contact information of the Optimist Club near you.

http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/component/k2/content/15-optimist